

# RHS Committee Meeting

2 September 2025 / 08:00 PM / MEETING

## Meeting details

Julia's house

## Attendees

Julia Valentine, Christopher Paul (CP), Dominic Furlong (DF)

Apologies: Gary Jenkins, Stefania Rosso (SR), Emmanuel Valentine, Sam Sheils

## Agenda

### 1. RHS upcoming community events 2025:

- a. 23rd Sept: GoodGym diary Autumn green clearance before the clocks change
- b. 26th October: Halloween Special Street Play 2 – 4pm - Laura-Kate's last!

### 2. Round Hill Reporter

- a. 37 people accessed last reporter shortly after we delivered leaflets
- b. Add page on what to recycle / what not to recycle
- c. Good Gym page

### 3. AGM

- a. 12th November date agreed

### 4. Waste transfer site

- a. Most [recent news about recycling in Brighton & Hove](#)
- b. Sarah Booker-Lewis wrote [article about the waste transfer site](#) in Brighton & Hove news, which Dominic commented on for more information and Raphael replied to
- c. Julia and Dominic to attend surgery with Sian Berry MP to discuss the issue on behalf of the committee, and related regeneration of Dudeney Lodge and Nettleton Court
  - i. Will invite Sian to speak at AGM

### 5. Planning applications

- a. Committee agreed that Michael Doyle's recent report on local planning applications should be in the name of Round Hill Society - thank you to Michael and Ted Power for using this to protect the conservation area

- b. Michael will post an article about conservation area windows in the next Reporter
- 6. Crime reports, if anything relevant to update (Chris)**
  - a. Contacted Raphael about traffic mirrors at the corner of Wakefield Rd
- 7. Treasurer report, if anything relevant to update (Gary)**
  - a. Gary to update next time
- 8. AOB**
  - a. Bikes abandoned by the pocket park
    - i. Next step for the pocket park is to create the signage
  - b. Dominic & Annie have re-done the planters near Sainsburys
    - i. Money for this came out of the plant sale
  - c. Steph Combs & Dominic looking at the planters near the southern end of RHC
    - i. Steph to set up her own watering committee & can expense

## Action items

- Julia: Thank you cards & present - emailed Round Hill pub as link for vouchers didn't work
- Stefania: contact her neighbours about October street play support
- Dominic: add note on Facebook group about Street Play & GoodGym
- Julia: Email RHS Friends to see if anyone else can support Street Play - suggest cakes & GoodGym
- Julia: ask Laura-Kate what she needs in terms of support for street play
- Dominic: Contact council about bikes to remove
- Stefania: content for the recycling article & ad for Good Gym session in Sept
- Dominic: write an article for The Reporter about the waste transfer site issue
- Dominic: ask L-K for the noticeboard key
- Julia: ask Stefania to hold AGM date in diary of RHS committee
- Julia: arrange meeting with Sian Berry & Dominic

## Date for next meeting

Next meeting date: 7th October 2025 - 8pm

Location: 85 Princes Crescent (Julia's house)